
 

 

Principal’s Message 
 
Dear Narracan Families, 
 
Thank you for your continued support this term.  
Many children have reached their 25 nights of reading certificates in 
their home reading diary. Keep up the great effort! 
 
Thank you very much for your assistance on our Athletics day. It was a 
warm and very busy day at the Joe Carmody Athletics track. Family  
support allowed us to run events, as well as, have students  
supervised at their individual events or under the marquee.  
Everyone should be very proud of themselves for their effort and  
participation on the day.  
I loved seeing the encouragement everyone gave to all the participants. 
Congratulations to our age group winners Sage, Haidi, Keillan, Hadia and 
Harun.  
Students that qualified for the Division event are Arthur, Harun, Keillan 
and Hadia.  
 

 
 
Plans are in place for more active play in our school with new basketball 
rings and structures to be installed. We thank Active Schools for the 
ability to do this with part of our $30,000 grant. I have also made a  
connection with Morwell Kurnai College teachers and hands on learning 
students,to make then install a Gaga Pit (handball game) at Narracan  
later in the year.  
 
We have started Naplan testing this week for our Year 3 and Year 5  
students. We will complete the next two assessments next week. 
 
I will be Acting Principal until Monique returns from Thailand and  
Vietnam on the 25th of March. Monique has uploaded some of the photos 
of her trip onto the Narracan Facebook page.  
 
Kind regards,  
Mel Peavey 
Acting Principal 

Friday 15th March 2024 

Our School Values:  *Be respectful *Be Persistent *Be a Good Learner 

32 School Road 
Narracan Vic 3824 
 
Ph: 03 5634 8215          
Mob: 0458 374 238 
 
narracan.ps@ 
education.vic.gov.au 
 
www.narracanps.vic. 
edu.au 

GENTLE 
REMINDER 

 
All 2024 fees including  

bus fees are due 

NEWSLETTER 
 

“We would like to acknowledge the Kurnai people, our protectors and guardians of the beautiful 
bush country surrounding Narracan Primary School.  We pay our respects to the elders:  past,  

present and future.  And recognize the connection to the environment the indigenous people have.” 
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News from the classroom 

RETURN OF FORMS 

Can parents / guardians please return the following  completed forms if not already done so: 

1. Form 2024—School Bus Users 

2. Form 2024– Local Excursion Consent 

3. Student Enrolment Information Form 

4. Camp forms—please return forms no later than 28 March 2024 

5. 2024 Parent Payment Schedule. 

Thank you. 

Arthur proudly displaying his medal 

for Cricket Under 15 winners of the 

Grand Final.  What a terrific effort as 

Arthur played in Under 15s when he 

is actually Under 12s 

Sports Day—Athletics 
 

Our students at our athletics day. Well done to everyone. 

OUT OF SCHOOL HOURS CARE 
As everyone is aware, we can provide out of school hours care through Their Care at Albert Street Moe  
Primary School.  This is a terrific service and we have been very lucky to receive funding for this.  If anyone is 
interested in using Out of School Hours Care please see Sharon in the office.  
 
We are able to take students from school to Albert Street Moe Primary School.  Parents then collect their 
child from Albert Street Moe PS.  
 
There are subsidies for out of school hours care if you are eligible.  Even if you only need care 1 day a week 
or 1 day a fortnight that is ok too, it does not need to be every day. 
 
If we do not get any students attending this service we will not be able to use the extra funding for a school 
bus shelter and will lose that funding. 
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Our School Vision:  For students at Narracan Primary School to reach 
their potential as self-directed and responsible students through  
positive connections to the local environment and community.  

Family  
Accounts  

 
Payments can be made 
by direct deposit into 

the school account. 
Please ensure you put 

your child’s name as the  
reference.  

BSB 063 521 
Act No 1006 2842 

KEY DATES 
 
 

 
TERM 1 

 
 
 
 
School Council Meeting 
27 March via Webex 7 pm 
 
 

• NAPLAN March 13th 
for Grade 3 and 5  
students 
 
 

• Parent/Teacher  

• Interviews TBA  
 
 
 

• Last day of Term 1 
Thu 28 Mar 
Early finish — 2.30 pm 

 
 

• Start of Term 2 
    Mon 15 April 
 
 

• Sovereign Hill Camp 
Grades 3-4 
Mon 29 April—Wed 1 
May 

 
 
 
 

 

Hadia turned 9 on 8 March 
Arthur turns 12 on 24 March 
 
 

Bus Business 
Please call or text our bus driver, Sue 
Thorp on her mobile 0429 348 322 be-
fore 8:15 a.m. 
Or text Sue- 
a) if your child will not be travelling on 
the bus OR 
b) if you are a casual travelling student 
and would like to book a seat.                                 
Don’t forget to include the family name 
in the text message. 
 
Please ensure your bus payments are kept 
up to date  $20 per week per student for 
the first two  children, and $5 each for 
the 3rd or  more children.  

Family Statements 
Family Statements have gone home.  Please note that the Excursion Bus 
Fee T1 actually covers the cost of excursions for the whole year.  Apologies 
for any inconvenience caused.  If anyone has any queries at all, please 
don’t hesitate to pop in to discuss or give me a call. 

CSEF 
CAMPS, SPORTS & EXCURSIONS FUND (CSEF) School camps provide children with in-

spiring experiences in the great outdoors. Excursions encourage a deeper understanding of 

how the world works while sports teach teamwork, discipline and leadership. All are a part 

of a healthy curriculum. CSEF is provided by the Victorian Government to assist eligible 

families to cover the costs of school trips, camps and sporting activities. If you hold a valid 

means-tested concession card or are a temporary foster parent, you may be eligible for 

CSEF. A special consideration category also exists for asylum seeker and refugee families. 

The allowance is paid to the school to use towards expenses relating to camps, excursions 

or sporting activities for the benefit of your child. The annual CSEF amount per student is: 

• $150 for primary school students • $250 for secondary school students MORE INFOR-

MATION For more information about CSEF visit: https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/

programs/Pages/csef.aspx HOW TO APPLY New applicants should contact the school of-

fice to obtain a CSEF application form or download from the website below. If you applied 

for CSEF at your child's school last year, you do not need to complete an application form 

this year unless there has been a change in your family circumstances. You only need to 

complete an application form if any of the following changes have occurred: · new student 

enrolments; your child has started or changed schools this year. · changed family circum-

stances; such as a change of custody, change of name, concession card number, or new 

siblings commencing this year. Check with the school office if you are unsure.  
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EASTER IDEAS 
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